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Dear Ms McCarthy, 

Investigation about Seven News Brisbane broadcast on Seven on 30 and 31 July 2019 

As you are aware, the Australian Communications and Media Authority (the ACMA) has been investigating a complaint 
about the above programs.  

The ACMA has completed its investigation and determined that the licensee: 

 breached clause 3.4.1 [impartiality]  

 breached clause 3.5.1 [privacy]  

of the Commercial Television Industry Code of Practice 2015 (revised in 2018). 

A copy of the final Investigation Report, including the decision and the reasons for that decision, is attached. 

Proposed publication 

As noted in the ACMA’s correspondence to you of 26 March 2020, the ACMA proposes to publish the report and the details 
of any remedial action taken as a result of this investigation. Publication may include the full report being posted on the 
ACMA’s website as well as a summary appearing in the ACMA’s Annual Report and other ACMA publications. A media 
release or web announcement may also be issued. 

Accordingly, you and, through you, the presenter/reporter/producer involved in the program are also invited to comment on 
the publication of the report and remedial action in terms of section 180 of the Broadcasting Services Act 1992, which 
states: 

If publication of matter in a report or part of a report would or would be likely to adversely affect the interests of a person, 
the ACMA must not publish the report or the part of the report until it has given the person a reasonable period, not 
exceeding 30 days, to make representations, either orally or in writing, in relation to the matter. 

Next steps 

If you and, through you, the presenter/reporter/producer involved in the program wish to make representations on the 
publication of the final report, please ensure these are provided to the ACMA by 5pm, Thursday 7 May 2020. 

Please note that the substantive issues in this matter have been determined. The opportunity to make representations is 
confined to the ACMA’s proposal to publish the report. 

If no comments have been received by the due date, the ACMA may proceed to publish the report without further reference 
to you or those involved in the program. 

Your response should include submissions on remedial action that the licensee intends to take to minimise the risk of future 
breaches. 






